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th
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 The Annual Collection for the Needs of the Diocese & Peter’s Pence is being taken up in both churches this 

weekend. This collection is vitally important for the effective running of the diocese and it supports a great deal of 

vital pastoral work.  There is a yellow envelope in your box of envelopes so please give as generously as you can.  

 Thanks to everyone for taking part in the 5
th

Annual Fenor Playpark Family Cycle and for making it a huge 

successful day. The Playpark committee would like to thank all their sponsors who contributed so generously to the 

event. Thanks to Partyworld Tramore, First Class Castles, The Altitude and  Spokes bike shops, Philips and Sons 

Barbers, Bubble Soccer Waterford,  Supervalu and  Lidl Tramore, Pisces Restaurant Kill, Coppercoast Wheelers, 

Comeragh Cycling Club, Order of Malta Tramore and Pat Curran Frozen foods and to all the organisers and 

stewards who made it all possible on the day  Looking forward already to next year! 

 Friday is the First Friday of July and Brendan Gallagher will be visiting the sick and housebound with the Blessed 

Sacrament.  If you, or anyone you know, would like to receive Holy Communion please let us know at the parish 

office (396892) as soon as possible. 

 Down Syndrome Ireland are holding a Church Gate Collection next Saturday and Sunday, July 5
th

 and 6
th
.  The 

money raised will go towards making a difference in the lives of people affected by this. Please give generously. 

 Stay Safe  Now that the holidays are here for all our children please God the weather will also stay favourable. 

Whether at home or away we all need to be vigilant regarding the safety of ourselves, children and others. Never 

swim in unsupervised waters and obey water safety regulations. Slow down in our driving and never drink and 

drive. As passengers we might also refuse to travel with anyone that does. Always wear a seat belt and don’t use 

mobile phones while driving. Enjoy the summer and stay safe.  

 A new study in Trinity College Dublin is looking to gain an insight into the health and wellbeing of those who care 

for their spouse or partner with dementia. If you are caregiver aged over 50 years and living with a partner who 

has Alzheimer’s disease or another form of dementia you may be interested in taking part. For more information 

please phone Alan Galvin or Maria Pertl on 01-896 8414.  

 If you are retired or maybe have some free time and would like to do some voluntary work, The Tramore area of 

Meals on Wheels urgently need new drivers. It entails delivering dinners one day a week on alternative months. It 

takes just one hour and you get to meet lovely people.  For training you will go out with another driver until you 

know the route. Please contact Dolorus at 086 0795321.  

 Check out  Trócaires blog to see how your support has reached over 300,000 survivors in the Philippines since 

Typhoon Haiyan.  Visit: www.trocaire.org/blogs/6-months-after-haiyan. 

 Get the best out of Life  I asked God, “How do I get the best out of Life.” God said: “Face your past without 

regrets; handle your present with confidence and prepare for the future without fear.” 

 Questions people ask – Fr Silvester O’Flynn OFM Cap. Email silvesteroflynn80@gmail.com 

Question: Should I continue to go to confession as I always find I have no sins to confess?  Answer: You probably 

are a good-living person who doesn’t break the commandments. But nobody is perfect. Do you love God with all 

your heart, all your soul, all your strength and all your mind? How much time do you give to prayer each day? Are 

you reading to develop your faith? Do you forgive others, help those in need, control negative thoughts, treat people 

with sensitivity and courtesy? What are the areas of character that you need God’s grace to improve? 

 Last week’s Parish Collection:  Masses €341.40 & Envelopes €381.20. Thank you for your continued support.  

 Sunday, June 29th  

 SS Peter and Paul, Apostles Mass in Dunhill Church at 9.30 a.m.   

Monday, June 30
th

  

The first Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church   
Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m.   

Tuesday, July 01
st
  

St Oliver Plunkett, Bishop & Martyr 
Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m.  

Wednesday, July 02
nd

  

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church from 11.00 a.m. until 12 noon   

Thursday, July 3
rd

 – St Thomas, Apostle  Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m.  

Friday, July 04
th

 – St Elizabeth of Portugal 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Mass in Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 7.30 a.m. & 10.00 a.m.  

Fenor Church from 11.00 a.m. until 12 noon   

Saturday, July 05
th

 – St Anthony Zaccaria, Priest   

The Immaculate Heart of Mary 
Mass in Fenor Church at 6.00 p.m. 
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